STATE ATTORNEY

METROPOLITAN DADE COUNTY JUSTICE BUILDING
1351 N. W. 12TH STREET
Miami, FLORIDA 33125

RICHARD E. GERSTEIN
STATE ATTORNEY PHONE 371-7871

July 20, 1973

Bernard Fensterwald, Jr., Esquire
Fensterwald and Ohlhausen

910 Sixteenth Street, N.W.
Washington, D. C. 20006

Dear Bud:

Upon my return to the city your letter of
July 19th awaited me.

The Florida law prohibits me from furnishing
you with a copy of Angelica Rohan's sworn statement.
As a matter of fact, we have been defendants in
recent law suits growing out of my desire to keep
the people in this area informed about this investi-
gation.

If you will call me, on our respectively tapped
phones, I will be glad to furnish you with whatever
information you need.

I will be in Washington next Thursday to confer
with Cox's office concerning a Miami prosecution.
Perhaps we can get together sometime then.

Best regards.

Sincerely,

RICHARD E. GERSTEIN

Stﬂ*a ‘A 4+ Nnrnravr
“ o T vVaaavy

REG/cb




